
Notice of Exemption 

 

In accordance with section 220 of the Health and Safety at Work Act 2015 (the Act), CBRE Limited 

is exempted from compliance with regulations 17.63(7)(e) and 17.64(2)(b) of the Health and 

Safety at Work (Hazardous Substances) Regulations 2017 respectively for the three supply tanks 

(BT1, BT2, and BT3) located on level 1 and the service tank located separately on level 6 of The 

ANZ Tower building at 21-29 Albert Street, Auckland (‘the site’).  

 

CBRE Limited must – 

(1) have a competent person1 visually inspect the supply tanks each quarter. The inspections 

are to be recorded and then retained for five years; and 

(2) ensure the fire protection rating of the service tank is maintained; and 

(3) ensure the fire resistance rating of the room in which the service tank is enclosed is 

maintained; and  

(4) ensure that fittings are installed as close as possible to the service tank on the pipes 

between the service tank and the stationary engines, which ensure the diesel in the tank 

will not leak out in the event of a failure of the pipes; and 

(5) obtain stationary container system compliance certificates at least bi-annually, and 

(6) hold a copy of this exemption at the site. 

 

This exemption takes effect from the date specified in the Gazette notice required by section 221 

HSWA, which will be 2 February 2024 and expires on 2 February 2029 unless it is replaced sooner 

or revoked. This exemption is given the reference HS2206. 

Signed at Wellington this 2nd day of February 2024.  

 

Steve Haszard 

Chief Executive 

WorkSafe New Zealand 

 

 

 

 

 

1 A person who is trained and familiar with stationary tanks 


